
COLDRIDGE Parish Council
Minutes of Coldridge Parish Council Meeting July 20th  2017 
Present:  Councillors, Andrew Green (Chairman), John Smith (Vice-Chairman), Mrs Marion Born, Jeff Burrows, Jim Sampson,
Margaret Squires [DCC Councillor]
Apologies: John Daw, Chris Burrows
Clerk: Keyth Richardson
Open Forum 7:30 
Two members of the public attended the Open Forum and some discussion took place regarding sight-lines at Frogbury Cross. It was suggested that this was reported via the DCC website, as once it is on there other people can add their name to the report, thus showing it is a significant concern to the parish.

Minutes of the Parish Council 
	
	Item
	Decision

	2017/18-18
	Recording of Council meetings
	The Chairman requested that anyone recording the meeting inform the Council of this. No-one was.

	2017/18-19
	Apologies
	John Daw, Chris Burrows

	2017/18-20
	Declarations of interest
	None

	2017/18-21
	Minutes
	The minutes of the meeting  on May 25th  were approved and signed 

	2017/18-22
	Clerk’s report on Urgent Decisions since the last meeting.
	Nothing   

	2017/18-23
	Clerk’s progress report
	· East Leigh phone box is now the property of Coldridge Parish Council. The phone has been removed but the power supply is still on. If the PC wish to install a defibrillator BT need to be informed, but this should not be a problem. Similarly if the Parish Council wishes to re-decorate the phone box this can be done without planning permission. The Clerk was asked to check the phone box was insured, perhaps for more than the purchase price of £1.
·  “Village Hall” finger post for Old Village Cross. It was agreed the cost of almost £50 quoted by the DCC suggested supplier was excessive and that a site meeting after this meeting would take place to consider and evaluate alternative options.

· Distribution of defibrillator sheets. It was agreed these would be distributed to all houses in the parish and the clerk was asked to print out another 50, which could then be laminated.  He was also asked to divide the parish up into sections for each councillor to distribute the sheets in. It was suggested that each individual parishioner kept a list of phone numbers of friends and neighbours who might be able to collect the defibrillator, and that the emergency services will make the phone calls if asked.  It was agreed to reimburse Andrew Green £11 for laminating pouches.
· Village Hall chairs – these have been purchased from the TAPF grant and delivered, and initial reports are that they are comfortable. The clerk suggested that another application could be made this year for more chairs, or if anyone had any other suggestions [possibly new small tables]

	2017/18-24
	Finance
	The following regular payments were made:

Clerk’s wages £210.46

Clerks expenses £110.12

	2017/18-25
	Highways
	Following on the Public Forum discussion it was agreed that councillors would continue to report issues using the DCC website. The clerk had reported Birch Plain overgrown hedges and had a response from DCC regarding an earlier complaint about the hedges from Thorn Corner to Farleys Grave. These will be cut.

John Smith has used the DCC website to report the broken-up road surface outside No.2 Southside. It would help if others would report it too as some of our more elderly residents are concerned about the trip-hazard as this is where they wait for the Friday bus. [The clerk reported this 3 months ago, following complaints from residents]
The road to Eggesford is still very bad. Although outside the parish anyone can still report it on the DCC website.

DCC Highways website.    https://new.devon.gov.uk/roadsandtransport/report-a-problem/map/map_src/poth/
It was noted how promptly MDDC collected waste reported by the clerk, who was thanked for doing so.

It was agreed to send thanks to MDDC for this, and to DCC for the quality of the hedge-cutting and sign clearance which had recently been done.

	2017/18-26
	Planning update
	a) Village hall. The revised plan has been approved.

b) Garage at The Grange. This is a new application. At present the Council have no comments to make but following a site visit by a local resident a single agenda item Parish Council meeting may be called to discuss this. 

c) Green Acres farm. The clerk reported he had been in regular contact with MDDC Planning Enforcement officers. The application to retain the container had been refused but the owner was appealing against this decision. MDDC planners are well aware of the situation and are monitoring it. There is no need for the Parish Council to do anything.  

	2017/18-27
	Update on tractor repairs
	Andrew Green has overseen the work on this. A toggle switch was replaced, minor repairs made and the tractor is now working properly.  Total cost of £15.44 to be reimbursed to Andrew Green. 

	2017/18-28
	Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda
	Councillor Margaret Squires described some of her work for DCC, where she currently serves on the Children’s Scrutiny panel. The Corporate Parenting Board is responsible for 700 children in care and ensuring each has a Personal Education Plan [PEP], which involves meetings which include the relevant social workers, foster parents and anyone else involved in the child’s welfare. It is interesting work and is focussed on ensuring the child gets the support and help they need.

She also informed the council she would be undergoing a medical operation which will require 6 weeks rest afterwards, but she hopes to be able to respond to emails quite soon after the operation

In the meantime she suggested contacting Stephen Tucker if there were any specific highways issues which would need a site visit.

	2017/18-29
	Date of next meeting
	 Dates for 2017;  Sept 21st   Nov 16th
7:30 Open Forum 8:00 Parish Council Meeting


Meeting closed at 20:45
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